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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, July 19, 2016
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, July 19, 2016 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.  Board members present were Dean Ward, Bonnie Blalock, Ricky Hall, Michael Benesch and Kenneth Dixon. Members absent were Andy Rumley and Bill Teer. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Planning Director, Aaron Holland, Assistant City Manager, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.  
 Vice Chair Ricky Hall called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board, general meeting rules     and the invocation.
1.  Approval of the June 21, 2016 meeting minutes. Dean Ward made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted in favor.
2.
New Business


a. RZ1604 Jay Industrial is an application for an existing I-1 lot to be rezoned to I-2 at 1201 Jay Lane. Nathan Page said the property is currently occupied by a single structure and the stated reason for this rezoning request is “to permit the finishing of textile products”. Ryan Moffitt from Vernon Law Firm 522 S. Lexington Avenue Burlington, NC spoke representing their client. Mr. Moffitt said their client, Samet Corporation was trying to accommodate a prospective client to be able to finish the products there along with using part of it for warehousing. Mr. Moffitt said they would have a low environmental impact and would employee thirty full time employees. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Bonnie Blalock, all voted aye. 
    Martha Johnson, Notary, swore in the people who plan to speak. That was Linda Allred and Nathan Page, Planning Director. Ricky Hall polled the Board members to see if they had any conflict with the property applying for the Special Use Permit and no one did. 

b.RZ1603 Pine Duplex is a rezoning application to permit a Special Use Permit to be granted for an existing duplex to comply with our current development ordinance. Linda Allred of 200 N Main Street Graham, NC spoke representing the owner of the property located at 521 E Pine Street. Ms. Allred said she was their realtor and the owner is trying to sell this property and this was one of the steps required for this process. Dean Ward made a motion to approve, second by Bonnie Blalock, all voted aye. 

c. SUP1602 Pine Duplex is an application for an existing duplex to be permitted at 521 E. Pine Street. Linda Allred spoke again as the realtor for the owners who are trying to sell this property and this was the other step required for this process. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Michael Benesch and voted aye. 

d. CR0501 Shamrock Valley. This is an amendment to the first Conditional Zoning the City did to permit the property owners to build to their rear lot line. Mr. Page stated some of the homes already have sunrooms and porches extending beyond the footprint shown on the plan approved in 2005. This amendment, which was signed by all of the property owners in the townhome section, would allow these to come into conformance and would allow the other properties to make the same modifications. Jimmy Collins of 5556 Friendship Patterson Mill Road spoke next. Mr. Collins is the developer and builder at Shamrock Pointe townhomes located at the corner of Lacy Holt Road and Monroe Holt Road. Mr. Collins said back in 2006 adding sunrooms and screened porches were not put on the original rezoning and there has been eight built since then. Mr. Collins said he was trying to “clean this up” and decided to circulate a petition to the homeowners for them to sign, which they all did, and they are all aware of what is going on. Mr. Collins also said they can only add out fifteen feet from the rear plane of the building or nine feet beyond the attached storage room. 
     The Board discussed several possible additions for the townhomes such as: attaching a metal carport, decks, pools, sunrooms, screen in porches and the addition possibly being a bedroom.  After all the discussion, Ricky Hall made a motion to approve with the following conditions: the structure can be added to the rear of the dwelling if it ties into the existing roof and matches the character of the neighborhood and no decks, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye.
3.
Old Business


a. Discussion regarding the City of Graham Development Ordinances:


AM1612 Nonconforming Site Elements. Mr. Page read the language from the City of Burlington and then read an alternative language. Elaine Murrin of 1213 Raspberry Run spoke voicing her concerns about unattractive signage in the City of Graham. Jason Cox 200 N Main Street spoke and agreed with what Ms. Murrin had expressed. After much discussion Dean Ward made a motion to table this item, second by Michael Benesch. All voted aye. It was suggested for Mr. Page to get more information concerning this from ten to fifteen other municipalities in North Carolina.    


AM1615 Removal of Planned Unit Development. Dean Ward made a motion to approve, second by                Bonnie Blalock. All voted aye.


AM1616 Removal of Protest Petition. Ricky Hall made a motion to approve, second by Kenneth Dixon.        All voted aye.

    AM1617 Update Home Occupations. After some dialogue between Board members, discussion ended to be brought up again next month.


Potential Issues for next month:


 
10.148 pen-nit to permit


Draft a Fee for Appeals, to be returned if appeal overturns staff decision



10.16 “beer and wine” to include all alcoholic beverages


4.
Public comment on non-agenda items. 
No further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Martha Johnson

Inspections/Zoning Technician


